
ALBERT LEA PORT AUTHORITY
MINUTES
Wednesday, September 6, 2017 – 7:30 a.m.
Regular Meeting
Albert Lea Business Development Center

	CALL TO ORDER & NOTATION OF ROLL 
The Regular Meeting of the Albert Lea Port Authority was called to order on Wednesday, September 6, 2017 at 7:30 a.m. by President Heinemann. Roll was noted by the Board Secretary.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Vern Rasmussen, Jr., Mike Moore, Rich Murray, Nate Jansen, Ginny Larson, Mark Heinemann

COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Sarah Hensley

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS PRESENT: Chad Adams, City of Albert Lea representative; Mike Lee, Freeborn County representative

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS ABSENT: Randy Kehr, business community representative  

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Ryan Nolander, Executive Director; Noelle Hagen, Small Business & Marketing Manager; Jillayne Raetz, Board Secretary

STAFF MEMBERS ABSENT: None

GUESTS: Brian Skogheim – FMCS, Catherine Buboltz – Chamber of Commerce, Geri Jensen – Chamber of Commerce, Wyeth Anderson – City of Albert Lea Intern

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM AUGUST 2, 2017 MEETING 
The minutes from the August 2, 2017 meeting were reviewed. Commissioner Rasmussen made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Commissioner Murray. President Heinemann asked for any discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 5 in favor; 0 opposed.  

	RESOLUTION PA-17-19 AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF CLAIMS
The claims were presented for review. Commissioner Rasmussen made a motion to accept the claims as presented in the amount of $16,186.84, seconded by Commissioner Moore. President Heinemann asked for any discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 5 in favor; 0 opposed.  

APPROVE LEASE EXTENSION WITH STREATER, LLC
Streater reached out to ALEDA last month asking to extend their lease in South #1 through the end of 2017. Also, they are interested in possibly extending it through 2018 depending on a couple contracts that get awarded in November. All the terms would remain the same as the current lease except extending the lease expiration date to December 31st, 2017. Commissioner Jansen made a motion to approve as presented, seconded by Commissioner Moore. President Heinemann asked for any discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 5 in favor; 0 opposed.  

	(Commissioner Larson arrived)

APPROVE 2018 BUDGET
Executive Director Nolander reviewed the budget noting items that have changed since the draft budget was reviewed last month. With Streater potentially interested in the South #1 space, and some interest in ALEDA #1, Nolander included half a year’s rent in the budget for both these properties instead of the $0 that was in last month’s draft. Discussion followed. Nolander feels confident that South #1 will be leased for at least half the year, but unsure about ALEDA #1. After further discussion it was decided to be conservative and include a half year of rent for South #1, but keep ALEDA #1 at $0. Nothing changed on the expense side, but Nolander explained a couple items. Membership and Contributions is higher due to adding support for the Blue Zones project. Repairs and Maintenance is lower due to the new roof on South #1. Personnel Services are higher due to eliminating the general fund and consolidating this expense in the real estate/business activity fund. Commissioner Jansen made a motion to approve the 2018 budget with the changes to the rental income as previously discussed, seconded by Commissioner Larson. President Heinemann asked for any discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 6 in favor; 0 opposed.  

	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
· Mayo Update
· City Manager Adams provided this update. All entities continue to discuss and review the available options. City and county representatives will be meeting on Friday with Rochester Mayo leadership. The city, county and SOH are interested in looking at the financial records and feasibility, may hire an outside party to do this review. Klobuchar/Klobuchar’s staff are meeting with city, county, SOH representatives tomorrow. KMSQ recently had a program around the challenges with rural healthcare.
· ZRB Building Project Update
· Footings and concrete work is done. The project is close to on schedule with the plan still to be completed late November or early December. No major issues have been found and there are a couple change orders required for items that came up during the city’s plan review. 
· ALEDA #1 Update
· Met with ZRB’s vendor and showed them the space. They are going to review their needs and options.
· Two local companies also toured/inquired about the space.
· Staff is starting to market the building on our website, social media and to site selectors. The space will be available in early 2018.
· Project Brunton Update
· The original distribution center project that was discussed may need to be closer to the metro area, so this lead has cooled off.
· This contact has a relationship with a developer that would like to build spec freezer/refrigerated space. Staff is working to connect a local company in this industry with this developer to see if a potential partnership could be formed. 
· There is still discussion around the Blazing Star Landing.
· Interstate Meat Building
· J&B Group bought Interstate Meats years ago and as part of that they bought the local building too. J&B has recently added on to their operation in St. Michael and has room to absorb the product being stored in Albert Lea. That said they have started to market the building for sale and Executive Director Nolander met with the real estate contact. There are 3 local companies that have interest in the space and so staff continues to assist where they can with filling this space.
· Site Selector Familiarization Tour September 13th - 15th
· Executive Director Nolander is part of the MN Marketing Partnership and they are bringing 9 site selectors to MN to familiarize them with what MN has to offer. Nolander will be taking part in the events on the 13th and 14th.  
· SE MN EDA Professional Meeting September 15th
· This group meets every 2 months and this time the focus is on local foods, farm to table, local alcohol, etc. This will be a great opportunity for staff to meet contacts that they can reach out to for guidance in order to help local entrepreneurs interested in these areas. 
· State Commissioner on Wheels Tour September 20th
· The state agency commissioners will be making a stop in the area on September 20th. Staff, community leaders, and business leaders will be attending to discuss Albert Lea and highlight the positives and challenges of doing business in MN.

	EX-OFFICIO UPDATE
Freeborn County –Mike Lee, Freeborn County Representative
· Approved a permit for a solar project in Clarks Grove.
· The board sent a letter to Mayo.
· Close to finalizing the agreement with Tom Jensen to be the new county administrator. 	
· Public hearing the first meeting in October for the ditch buffer zone ordinance.
· Workshop on September 12th. 
· September 19th set preliminary levy and budget.

City of Albert Lea – Chad Adams, City of Albert Lea Representative
· Introduced city intern Wyeth Anderson. Wyeth will be working with the city and ALEDA as a community development intern.
· The council approved a 45 day extension to Craig Hoium’s group looking at potential development for the Freeborn Bank Building.
· State historic preservation conference will be held in Albert Lea in September. This will bring 150 people from around the state to our community Wednesday night through Friday. Thursday night Broadway will be blocked off for a dinner. 
· Dan Burden will be here with Blue Zones looking at the East Main corridor. 
· The 2018 preliminary levy and budget will be reviewed at next week’s council meeting. Proposing no increase in the operating levy for 6th year in a row and a potential 2% increase for the debt service levy. There will be increases to water and sewer rates due to needed upgrades to aging infrastructure. 
· Blazing Star Trail completion was discussed with the house bonding committee during their visit to Albert Lea. There seems to be interest from legislators to get this completed.
· Small city grant applications continue to move forward.
· Interest in the new housing tax abatement program is picking up.

Chamber of Commerce – Randy Kehr, business community representative
· Catherine Buboltz and Geri Jensen provided an update.
· Working on the 2018 budget.
· Annual meeting will be October 26th. Gary Schindler will be presenting on the Kennedy assassination.
· Taking nominations for businesses of the year, visit the chamber website to submit.
· Register for the annual meeting is also available on the website
· Leadership class has started, 15 participants this year. 

	COMMISSIONER/OTHER ITEMS - None
    
	ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Murray made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Jansen.  The motion carried 6 in favor, 0 opposed. The meeting adjourned at 8:25 a.m.  
			

Filed and attested September 6, 2017.
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President					Board Secretary
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